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Disclosure Ref: 16
CPS published assisted suicide and euthanasia data report

                             Freedom of Information Act 2000 Request

Request

‘I am doing a dissertation on Assisted suicide and euthanasia and I am interested in using your statistics on the page: http://www.cps.gov.uk/publications/prosecution/assisted_suicide.html 

However, the statistics do not add up to the full amount of ‘total cases’. I was also wondering if I could have further details to these statistics such as further reasons why they were not proceeded with, and/or the outcome to the ones which were referred upwards to homicide or a worse crime.’
Response

The assisted suicide data records collected by the CPS’s Special Crime Division (SCD) are based on referrals made by CPS Areas. These are collated manually and will be subject to the usual caveats –associated with any manual data collection. The data given do not purport to ‘add up’ to the total number of cases referred, but rather to indicate the numbers of cases within certain categories of outcome, for which data is available.  
In addition, prior to the then Director of Public Prosecution’s (interim) policy issued 23/09/09, assisted suicide cases were handled by CPS Areas rather than by SCD. As such, no record of No Further Action decisions that were previously made by Areas where assisting suicide was alleged exists.  
It should also be noted that there is no way of centrally identifying the 7 cases ‘referred onwards for prosecution or other serious crime’ (it is likely these would be returned to the referring CPS Area) or the missing 6 cases from the total.  We would not know the reasons for the police withdrawing the 28 cases.

In order to establish the reasons why the 85 cases were not proceeded with, to provide this information would exceed the cost limit set out in the FOI Act.
Section 12(1) of the Act means public authorities are not obliged to comply with a request for information if it estimates the cost of complying would exceed the appropriate limit. The appropriate limit for central government it is set at £600. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 3.5 working days determining whether the department holds the information, and locating, retrieving and extracting the information. 
The following calculation is an estimate to review 85 cases; 
85 x 30 minutes = 2,550 minutes / 60 = 42.5 hours / 7 hour day = 6 days
We believe that the cost of manually reviewing 85 case files to determine the information required would exceed the appropriate limit. Consequently, we are not obliged to comply with this part of your request.  
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